# BETHEL TOWNSHIP Recreation Board Minutes June 15, 2017

Recreation Board Chairman Dale Light called the Recreation Board meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. at the Bethel Township Office 60 Klahr Road Bethel, PA.

**Roll Call**- Members in attendance were Dale Light, Don Almond, Bonnie Behney, Darlene Orendo, and Township Supervisor Michael Graby.

**Approval of Minutes-** Don Almond made a motion to accept the May 18, 2017 minutes Darlene Orendo seconded. All agree. The motion carried.

### **Public Comment-** None

### **Unfinished Business-**

### 1. Recreation Land Update-

- a. The Recreation Board will meet with Gary Kraft on July 17, 2017 at 6 p.m. at the Airport Road property to discuss the placement of the driveway and parking lot area.
- b. Gary Kraft will obtain mapping of the area for reference at the meeting.

## 2. Frystown Playground Update-

- a. Mike Graby will present the demolition of the old bathroom (outhouse) facility to the township supervisors. The Recreation Board is asking that the cement slab remain intact for placement of the bicycle rack.
- b. Mike Graby will verify that a donation was sent to Teen Challenge for their help on clean-up day.
- c. Don Almond will order the "Donations to the Playground" sign from Brown's Sign to recognize the donors.
- d. The Recreation Board expressed their concern of the lack of trash removal at the playground and, is asking for a pick-up once a week.

- Supervisor Graby informed the Recreation Board that he will be asking the Board of Supervisors to approve the use of a weekly trash service with costs to be paid by Bethel Township. The Recreation Board feels trash removal is the responsibility of the township.
- e. Recognition Event- the Recreation Board has set a date of September 24, 2017 at 1:00pm rain date October 1, 2017 at 1:00 p.m. to recognize donations to the Frystown playground and Hometown Hero Banners pending supervisor approval.

### 3. Hometown Hero Banners-

- a. Due to popular demand the Recreation Board will offer a second round of Hometown Hero Banners. Orders will be due July 31, 2017 with installation to occur before the recognition event. The board will advertise on the township website, local merchandiser, local post office, and township office.
- b. The Recreation Board will hold on the American Flag banners until we get numbers from the second round of Hometown Hero banners.

### 4. Recreation Grant-

a. Bonnie Behney will ask when the DCNR grants are to be awarded.

### **New Business-**

1. Review of Commercial Plan Midway Industrial South.

Next Meeting Date was set for July 20, 2017 at 7:00p.m.at the Bethel Township Office.

Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Bonnie Behney Recreation Board Secretary